GALTON LABORATORY

October 10, 1939

Dear Harland,

Many thanks for your kind letter, which ia one of many
offering help and support. Under pressure, I imagine, irom
Sankey, whom I saw on Saturday, a rational acheme for removing
the department to Rothamsted hase been arranged, and I had
thought the mattar was settled until I saw the Provoet's sllly
letter of exculpation in to-days Tiueg. As he is foolish
enouxh to throw doubt on what 1 gaid, 1 feel, at the moment,
foreced to answer it, though such mutual recriainations can do

no earthly good.
Yours sincerely,



